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Seedlings: in Andriamanero, 70% of the seedlings that we planted growth normally along 
the road to the Piscine Bleu. Also, we hope that if there is no bush fire, the road will be 
beautiful with these trees. In Anakandrarezo, we found that it is only 45% which growth in 
the area where we planted these seedlings. We asked them why, they said that there were 
some problems (ethnic conflicts between local people) and the trees entertainment is 
deleted. 
 
Seeds: in Andriamanero, only the Ananambo (Moringa olifera) grow and many villagers 
planted it in their garden. For the other seeds, none of them grow. We asked them why and 
they do not know. May be there is some problem with the seed that we bought, or the local 
population do not assimilate the training. In Andriamanero, we found that none of the seed 
growth. Also, we think that the problem is the same as for seedlings. 
 
Frogs: as we asked the park agent to survey these important species, they follow our 
recommendation. However, they said that during their investigation, they do not find any 
species especially for rainbow frogs. They observed also that rain varies considerably and in 
east, it was very dry and, in the west,, there are some bush fire. Also, we think that these 
situations have some consequences on the species!!! 
 

 
 


